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May 7, 2021  

  

The Honorable Joanne Comerford, Senate Chair 

The Honorable Marjorie Decker, House Chair 

Joint Committee on Public Health 

State House, Room 130 

Boston, MA 02133 

 

Dear Chairs Comerford and Decker: 

 

Tobacco Free Mass strongly opposes HB 2287, An Act relative to local boards of health and the sale 

of legal tobacco products in the Commonwealth. This legislation would prevent local boards of health 

from enacting important legislation to protect young people from the predatory practices of the tobacco 

industry. 

 

Massachusetts’ local boards of health have taken a strategic, thoughtful approach to preventing young 

people from becoming addicted to tobacco products. Local boards of health have been successful in 

preventing youth access and exposure to tobacco products through policies including preventing tobacco 

sales near schools, reducing access to cheap cigars, limiting young people’s exposure to tobacco 

products, and removing tobacco products from sale in pharmacies. These efforts have been instrumental 

in driving down youth tobacco initiation and use rates in the Commonwealth and are a model for the 

nation. 

 

Our local boards of health have a long history of successful community mobilization. Years ago, they 

led the way in prohibiting smoking in public places, something we take for granted in Massachusetts 

today. More recently, they led the way in removing flavored tobacco products from youth-serving retail 

stores. In both cases, their experience and expertise enabled state lawmakers to create thoughtful, legally 

sound legislation that has a lasting, positive impact on the health of people in Massachusetts. 

 

Local boards of health communicate with each other on their experience implementing and enforcing 

policy, sharing best practices and lessons learned.  This shared knowledge base strengthens and 

improves the public health response statewide.  Local boards of health are nimble. They have the power 

and the obligation to protect their communities and should not be impeded from doing so.  

 



House Bill 2287 would preempt and limit local governments’ ability to create and adapt policies based 

on what they know is best for their communities and residents. It flies in the face of what we know to be 

true—that local boards of health have responded responsibly and thoughtfully to the tobacco industry’s 

efforts to target young people. 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to submit testimony.  If you have any questions or would like to hear 

more about the important role local boards of health play in tobacco control in Massachusetts, please 

contact me. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Dennis M. Dimitri, MD, FAAFP, Chair 

 

 

 


